
 

 

 
Long Island Population Health Improvement Program (LIPHIP) 
Attendance & Meeting Summary: March 15, 2017 9:30-11:30am 

 
Member Attendance: See list attached 

 

Welcome & Introductions 

 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative welcomes 

committee members to the March Long Island Health Collaborative Meeting.  

Introduction of PHIP Community 

Engagement Assistant 

Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, welcomes 

Pascale Fils-Aime to the Collaborative. Pascale is currently enrolled in Stony Brook University’s 

dual MPH/MBA program and she has worked in a variety of community facing positions. As 

Community Engagement Assistant, she will work on enhancing current activities and 

partnerships relating to the areas of website development, member communications, data 

analysis and community events. Also, she will be tasked with identifying community partnerships 

and cultivating member engagement. 

LIHC PHIP Establishment and Role Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, provides a 

background on the institution of the Long Island Health Collaborative and Population Health 

Improvement Program. The Long Island Health Collaborative programs and initiatives belong to 

members. The role of the PHIP team includes convening key players, building consensus, 

organizing projects and supporting the needs of members as related to population health 

strategies. Thank you to Marcum LLP for hosting the LIHC’s March meeting and serving as a 

valued LIHC member.  As an organization, Marcum is setting an example for other industry 

partners by demonstrating a commitment to health improvement on Long Island.  

Announcements and Updates Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, explains 
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 Meeting Structure 

 Year 3 Emphasis on 

evaluation strategies 

 2017 National Walking 

Summit, Creative Coalitions 

 

the new meeting structure. In an effort to redesign our meeting structure, the steering committee 

has agreed that holding meetings every other month would add value to meeting content but 

also free up more time for our members. During off months, we plan to hold workgroup 

meetings. 

 

Michael Corcoran, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, provides 

strategies the Collaborative plans to use during Year 3. We plan to shift our focus towards 

outcome data and evaluation strategies. An evaluation was given and collected during the 

meeting to gauge how members feel the meetings could be improved. Also, an online evaluation 

survey will be sent out after the meeting to measure the value that the LIHC brings to its 

members. To avoid “survey fatigue”, the LIHC will consider hosting focus groups in the future. 

 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, announces 

that she applied and was accepted to present the Are You Ready, Feet? campaign at the 

National Walking Summit in Washington D.C. in September 2017.  

Overview of workgroup projects 

 Data 

 Public Education Outreach 

and Community Engagement 

 Behavioral Health 

 Academic Partners 

 Cultural Competency 

Michael Corcoran, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, reports 

that the Data workgroup met on February 10, 2017. They created a program that allows raw 

data to be age adjusted for any zip code or census track. This will make it possible to compare 

data on a more relevant level. The Data workgroup spearheaded the creation of the the 

Population Health Dashboard, an excel spreadsheet embedded on the LIHC website that tracks 

31 different metrics from 2012 to 2016. We continue to collect Long Island Community Member 

Surveys through social media and our members. Lastly, DataGen will be providing the LIHC with 

Potentially Preventable Readmissions by hospital and payer class.  

 

Kim Whitehead, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, reports that 

the Public Education, Outreach, and Community Engagement workgroup (PECE) is working on 
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the #ReadyFeet Rally. Using the online portal, participants can enter their steps for the chance 

to win a prize basket containing a Fitbit® and items donated from Collaborative members. Our 

most current winner, Jim Brooks, is from Centereach and a member of the Stony Brook Mall 

Walkers program. We are working to have team functionality on the Ready Feet Rally up and 

running by the summer. We are hoping to have the hospitals compete with each other on the 

portal; St. Charles will run our beta program. The Long Island Health Collaborative promotes 

events on the LIHC website calendar and on weekly event blast. Any members with events can 

send an email to the Community Engagement Assistant. 

 

Pascale Fils-Aime, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, reports 

that the Behavioral Health workgroup met on February 14, 2017. During that meeting, the group 

decided to focus on collective impact, meaningful outcome data, leveraging PHIP assets, 

streamlining with DSRIP 3ai programs, and using data to drive purpose for projecting. Susan 

Jayson, Suffolk Care Collaborative, gave a quick overview on 3ai programs, which integrates 

primary care and behavioral health across counties.  

 

Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative reports that 

Academic Partners are working on a project with Suffolk and Nassau County libraries. Public 

health or social work students will go to or contact libraries to find out what health or other social 

service programs are being held and create a map. This way we can see where there is a gap 

or need for programming. Valerie Lewis, Suffolk Cooperative Library System, informed us that a 

Stony Brook Social Welfare student has already surveyed 20 of the 56 libraries in Suffolk 

County. 

 

Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, reports on 

the regional Cultural Competency/Health Literacy strategy. Spanning all of Long Island and 
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developed in partnerships with both Nassau and Suffolk PPSs, 51 participants have received 

Train-the-Trainer trainings (7.5-hour class) and 116 participants have received the staff level 

training (2-hour class). NQP hosted the first live web-based program; both NQP and SCC are 

hosting Train-the-Trainer session very soon. Also, our Collaborative team submitted and was 

accepted to present a poster featuring this work at the Institute for Healthcare Advancement 

Health Literacy Conference in Anaheim, CA in May 2017. 

Guest Speaker: David Nemiroff, 

Long Island FQHC, Inc. 

 

Population Health: Policy, Practice 

and Integration of Physical and 

Behavioral Health 

David Nemiroff, Long Island FQHC, Inc. presented a PowerPoint on Policy, Practice and 

Integration of Physical and Behavioral Health. The presentation gave a broad overview of the 

status of mental health awareness and integration of services on Long Island currently. The 

LIFQHCs work within communities to provide underserved populations with necessary relief, 

while addressing the social determinants of health – including those related to mental health. 

These include the Medicaid Accelerated eXchange Program, implementing “Action Plans” to 

improve communication, depression screenings, and provider trainings. The presentation ended 

with a roadmap for what’s to come in terms of improved mental health integration into the 

healthcare system on Long Island.  

Guest Speakers: Pamela Reichert-

Anderson & Dawn Kempa, BFREE  

Cohen’s Children Medical Center 

 

Creating Breastfeeding Communities 

Pamela Reichert-Anderson & Dawn Kempa, Breastfeeding Resiliency, Engagement, and 

Empowerment Coalition (BFREE) – Their mission is to establish a breastfeeding-friendly care 

continuum through pregnancy, the postpartum period, and infancy to reduce racial, ethnic and 

community disparities in breastfeeding prevalence. Their vision is that a majority of mothers in 

NYSDOH-selected Long Island communities will continue breastfeeding for at least a minimum 

of 6 months, with a notable percentage doing so exclusively. Selected communities include Glen 

Cove, Wyandanch, Islip, and Southampton. BFREE is looking to create partnership with clinical 

practices, partners, baby cafes, subcontractors, worksites, day care homes, and child care 

centers.  
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DSRIP Partnerships 

 Nassau-Queens PPS 

 Suffolk Care Collaborative 

Nancy Copperman, Northwell/NQP – NQP will be offering the 7.5 hour TTT CCHL program in 

Nassau county. On Monday, March 13th, they had the first live web-based CCHL program led 

by Martine Hackett. NQP has started rolling out the Chronic Disease Self-Management 

Program; the program will be offered in the YMCAs in Glen Cove, Huntington and Bay Shore, 

Sisters United, Adelente in Bay Shore. The program will also be offered in Queens in Korean 

and Chinese. They are also work on the PAM, Patient Activation Measure Survey of CHAP. 

 

Sofia Gondal, SCC – The SCC is also offering CCHL programs. Sofia promoted SCC’s 

upcoming PAC meeting on March 21, 2017 and discussed the SCC’s Access to Chronic 

Disease workgroup’s current projects, including the mobile cancer screening. They are also 

working on the PAM, Patient Activation Measure Survey of CHAP.  

Benefit Kitchen Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council/Long Island Health Collaborative, presents 

“Benefit Kitchen” and gives a short demo. This online resource would be beneficial to CBOs, to 

discover public assistance eligibility for clients. http://benefitkitchen.com/  

Adjournment The next LIPHIP Meeting is scheduled for: May 17, 2017 - this meeting will take place at the 

Matrix Corporate Park Conference Room at 1393 Veterans Memorial Highway, Hauppauge, NY 

11788. As always, we are incredibly thankful for all that our members do to drive LIHC 

initiatives.  

 

In Attendance:  

Alesandra Venee, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Social Worker; Allison Puglia, Island Harvest, Vice Presidnet of Programs; Amanda 

Watral, HWCLI, Senior Community Needs Specialist; Angela Malone, EAC, Div. Director; Anne Lyttle, Asthma Coalition of Long 

Island, Director; Celina Cabello, Nassau County Dept. of Health, Epidemiologist; Christina Butcher, YMCA of Long Island, Health & 

Wellness Director; David Nemiroff, Long Island FQHC, Executive Director; Dawn Kempa, Cohen’s Children Medical Center, 

RN/IBCLC; Doreen Guma, Time to Play, Founder; Eileen Pillitteri, Maurer Foundation, Program Manager; Erika Hill, Sustainable 

Long Island, Senior Program Coordinator; Gail Carlin, South Nassau Communities Hospital, Director of Community Relations; Galal 

http://benefitkitchen.com/
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Alzokm, Pilgram, Director of Case Management; Gary Carpenter, Marcum, Director of Healthcare Services; Grace Kelly-McGovern, 

SCDHS, Public Relations Director; Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Senior Director; Jen Devine, Caring People, 

Regional Director; Johnny Mora, National Black Leadership Commission on AIDS, Program Coordinator; Joseph Sarno, NADAP, Sr. 

Vocational Case Manager; Karen Tripmacher, Wintrop, Director; Karyn Kirchbaum, Western Suffolk BOCES, School Health Policy 

Coordinator; Kate Zummo, SNCH, Director Community Education; Kelly DeVito, Town of Smithtown Horizons Counseling & 

Education, Youth Services Specialist; Kimberly Whitehead, Population Health Improvement Program, Communications Coordinator; 

Laurel Breen, Community Member; Lauren Fanwick, Suffolk Care Collaborative, LMHC; Linda Mermelstein, Suffolk County Dept. of 

Health, Chief Deputy Commissioner; Lisa Connors, Visiting Nurse Service of NY, Nurse Manager; Lucille Vitale, Nassau Region 

PTA, Health and Wellness Chair; Lyndsey Clark, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Community Engagement; Maria Levantis, 

Plainview/Syosset Hospital, Director; Marilyn Fabbricante, St. Charles Hospital, Executive Director of Public and External Affairs; 

Mary Emerton, CHSLI, DSRIP Project Manager; Michael Corcoran, Population Health Improvement Program, Data Analyst; Michael 

Hoffman, Long Island Regional Planning Consortium, Coordinator; Mike Stoltz, Association for Mental Health and Wellness, CEO; 

Nancy Copperman, Northwell Health, Assistant Vice President, Public Health and Community Partnerships; Pamela Anderson, 

Cohen’s Children Medical Center, Exercise Physiologist; Pascale Fils-Aime, Population Health Improvement Program, Community 

Engagement Assistant; Patricia Gilroy, CHSLI, Manager Community Outreach; Roxanne Gonzalez, Emblem Health, Sales 

Management; Sarah Ravenhall, Program Manager, Population Health Improvement Program; Sofia Gondal, Suffolk Care 

Collaborative, Community Engagement Liaison; Stephanie Burke, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Administrative Manager; 

Susan Jayson, Suffolk Care Collaborative, Director of Behavioral Health Integration. 

 


